June 13, 2018 Special Meeting

A special meeting of the Jonestown Borough Council was held on the above date beginning at 6:00 PM with President Robin Wolferd presiding. The following members were in attendance: Rick Kline, Tom Keefer, Jesse Markle, Roy Lefever & Melissa Reynolds. Also attending was Secretary Joan Keefer.

Additional cameras were opened for discussion. Tom Keefer suggested waiting until the Mayor is available to be involved in this discussion. This issue will be placed on the Planning Workshop Committee meeting's agenda.

APPOINTMENT - EMA COORDINATOR

A motion was made by Jesse Markle, seconded by Roy Lefever, to appoint Jerry Reardon as Jonestown Borough's EMA Coordinator. Motion carried. Robin will have Mayor Sellers and Rob Taylor contact Jerry in the near future.

Roy Lefever requested being the liaison with Chief Easter. Council agreed. Roy Lefever will contact Chief Easter in regard to violations in the Borough, and invite him to the next Council meeting. Council held discussion in regard to possible having a monthly violations report available for review.

Discussion continued in regard to having a code violations report update being sent to council. Discussion continued in regard to code enforcement violations being documented with a time, date & update on how it was handled. Roy Lefever reported 2 or 3 complaints open from about a week ago. He will follow up with the violations.

APPOINTMENTS TO BOROUGH COUNCIL

Don Raiger took a few minutes to introduce himself to council, and give them information on why he is interested in serving on council. Tom Keefer nominated Don Raiger to fill the vacancy of Renee Lehman. Nominations were closed. A motion was made by Melissa Reynolds, seconded by Roy Lefever, to appoint Don Raiger as Council member, filling the vacancy made by Renee Lehman; term ending December 2019. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Tom Keefer, seconded by Rick Kline, to ratify Resolution #2018-3, and approve having Colleen Gallo prepare the resolution appointing Don Raiger to fill the vacancy made by Renee Lehman. Motion carried.

Discussion was opened in regard to placing a post on Facebook about holding Fireworks in the Borough, and messages received on the Facebook Jonestown & Community page. Discussion followed. Discussion continued in regard to the Borough Facebook Policy, and choosing from the examples provided by Andrew Race. Robin Wolferd will contact Andrew Race about the policy.

Roy Lefever gave dates to the volunteers that were present from the Park, Recreation & Events Committee to provide an evening of music in the Park. Tom Keefer will be getting back to Roy Lefever to let him know what date the committee decided upon.

David Charest took a few minutes to introduce himself to council, and give them information on why he is interested in serving on council. Jesse Markle announce his resignation from Borough Council. A motion was made by Melissa Reynolds, seconded by Tom Keefer, to accept Jesse Markle's resignation as of June 13, 2018. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Tom Keefer, seconded by Roy Lefever to approve Resolution # 2018-4; appointing David Charest as a member of Jonestown Borough Council, filling the vacancy made by Jesse Markle. Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan Keefer Secretary